Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Corradino Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, March 10, 2022: The Virtual Public Meeting is scheduled for 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.; The In-person Construction Open House is scheduled for 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

PLACE: City of Port St. Lucie City Hall, 121 SW Port St. Lucie Blvd., Building A, First Floor, Port St. Lucie, FL 34984

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 443595-1-52-01
Project Description: SR-716/Port St. Lucie Boulevard over Long Creek & N. Fork of the St. Lucie River Bridge in the City of Port St. Lucie, Florida
Project improvements include removing the existing deteriorated east and west seawalls (concrete caps and steel sheet piles) and replacing with rubble riprap slope protection, and repairing the existing spalls in the concrete piles and concrete beams at various locations. Work will take place during the daytime and be sequenced to reduce the effects of construction on the community. Work will be performed from barges within the waterway. Temporary single lane closures may be required for up to three (3) consecutive hours at one time for the loading and un-loading of construction materials. The channel will remain open to marine traffic for the duration of construction. Construction will occur in phases to minimize impacts to the public. Detailed lane closure information will be provided weekly in the FDOT traffic report.
Construction will begin March 19, 2022 and is estimated to be completed in fall 2022. The estimated construction cost is $1,436,682.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Mr. Aaron Watt, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (772)429-4938 or by email at aaron.watt@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: No agenda

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Aaron Watt, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at (772)429-4938 or by email at aaron.watt@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Samantha Kayser, Community Outreach Specialist, at (772)579-5479 or by email at skayser@corradino.com.
